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4th October 2022 
 

 

Dear Parents, Carers 

 

We are having a new boiler system installed in the cellars over the next few weeks. Preparatory work has been taking 

place since the beginning of September, hence the number of work vans in the carpark. The system should be up and 

running by October half term holiday. 

 

Parents’ Meeting Wednesday 19th October 2022 

Parents Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 19th October 2022. These meetings will be face to face at school and 

appointment information will be sent out shortly. 

 

 

Year 5 and 6 Architects visited Bootle Town Hall 

 on Friday to watch a presentation through drama about the dangers of smoking. They have also been engaged in creating 

cheese cakes with Miss Kelly and Mrs Martin and a parent volunteer. Thanks to the parent volunteers who helped out with 

the Y3 Y4  CHET trip last Monday. The children had a great time developing team skills on low ropes, night line and an 

adventurous nature trail! 

 

 

Our first cross country meeting took place last week at The Northern Cricket Club in Crosby. The school organises these 

race meetings for all Sefton primary Schools and the next race will be at Merchant Taylors School Playing Field on 

Wednesday 12th October  

 

Year 5 

Girls 

Position Year 5 boys Position Year 6 Girls  Position Year 6 Boys Position 

Martha 

Ayton 

7th Jayden 

Williams 

4th Jessica 

Reilly 

7th Jimmy 

McGrory 

9th 

JessicaMoss 9th Daniel 

Burke 

9th Lacey 

Roberts 

11th Isaac Dee 10th 

Jessica 

Currie 

10th Roman 

Dalton 

10th Alice Riley 12th Sammy 

O’Brien 

11th 

Scarlett 

Hughes 

11th Oliver Mills 12th   Connor Bird 15th 

Total 

Runners 

44 51  41  48  

 

Early Years Lending library  

Please remember Reception and nursery parents that you may borrow books after school on a nightly basis. 

 

 

 



 

Early Years Meet the Teacher Reminder Tuesday 4th October 

Please remember that the parents’ meeting with reception teachers is today from 3.30pm Mrs smith has arranged a creche 

to look after the children whilst you are in the meeting. 

 

Online Safety Newsletter You have received the September and October issues of the school’s online safety newsletter 

and this will be sent out to you on a monthly basis. The newsletter is solely dedicated to keeping your children safe and 

will update you with new trends in social networking, gaming etc so you can be informed in your decisions about parental 

controls. The speed at which social networking developments progress can be astonishing and our aim is to share these 

developments with you 

 

Y6 Residential Robinwood Wrexham    

We have booked for Year 6 children to go to Robinwood Wrexham next February. All children have received a letter and 

the school asks for a £20 deposit to establish a payment plan The school will pay for the transport for this trip. 

 

Year 3 Year 4 Mass 

Fr Dominic will be celebrating a Mass for Year 3 and year 4 children in St Edmund’s Church on Wednesday 5th October 

at 1.30pm 

 

Height and Weight Measure Activity rec Y6 

Online response required 

 

Flu Vaccination Monday 21st November Whole School Rec -Y6 NB: Please follow the link on the letter sent out on 13th 

September to complete the consent form. Nursery Parents must attend a drop- in vaccination with their child on the same 

day if they want them to be vaccinated.  

 

Writing Club Y34C 

Y3 children in this class will begin a writing club on Tuesday after school with Mrs Claro. Letter dispatched previously. 

 

Reading, Reading, Reading 

We are determined to promote our home reading campaign as we know that children who regularly engage in home 

reading with the family enjoy increased confidence in all areas of learning in school. This activity is never limited to our 

younger children but always encouraged in all years especially in the final two years of primary school. We expect great 

efforts from the children in these years groups and thank you for your support in anticipation odf this. 

 

St Edmund's and St Thomas' Catholic Primary School 

30hr and 15hr nursery places available 

Telephone 0151 928 5586 for more information 

Email: Admin.stedmunds&stthomas@schools.sefton.gov.uk 

 

St Edmund's and St Thomas' Catholic Primary School 

Parents of new starters for Reception Class September 2023 

are invited to view the school on Monday 10th October 3.30-4.30pm 
 

 

Yours sincerely. 

 

                                                 
 

Kieran A Loftus Headteacher                      Alison Pritchard   Deputy Headteacher 

mailto:Admin.stedmunds%26stthomas@schools.sefton.gov.uk

